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Let’s keep the train moving to take back our S
Roseboom, RLM President, “We must take back control of 
far greater risk of harm when they enter an abortion clinic today than they were even a couple of years ago. 
clinic health and safety regulations are gone. 
abortion before having one.  Non-physicians are now able to perform abortions. 
statistics recently released by the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services show a worrisome shift wi
serious complications from abortion spiking, up 38%. 
abortion-obsessed ideology and political party hell
Get your pro-life voters’ guide at https://rtl.org/get
prior to voting on Tuesday, November 5th, 2024.  A
life in Michigan.  The future of life, from co
counts in November, let our voice be heard.
 
Teresa Villano 
President BCRTL 
 
Membership Drive 
Our 2024 membership drive is ongoing.  Your financial
life agenda, publish newsletters, sponsor a webpage and Facebook page, and support local high school and college 
pro-life groups.  Please consider making a contribution to Bay County RTL to c
of life.  The membership form is on the last page of this newsletter.  
you have an email address you would like to share with us, please give us a call or send us an email.  We will add you 
to our email list instead of sending a printed newsletter to save on postage.  Thanks!
 
Cherish Life 
Thank you to St. Jude Thaddeus Parish, Our Lady of Peace Parish, St. Catherine of Siena Parish, Prince of Peace
Corpus Christi Parish, All Saints Parish, and St. Gabriel Parish
 
Memorials/Donations 
Thank you to the following generous people/organizations for their donations to BCRTL
memory of Dr. Hurt from Lisa Goss, Anonymous, Terrence & Susan Cherwin, Phyllis Megger, 
Bates, Nickolas & Jennifer Barris, Elizabeth Stahle & Lorena 
Cathy Maxwell, Dr. Robert & Remedios Holmes, James & Nancy Gatza, Susan Hurt, August Hurt, Dr. Charles Kerr
& Ed Heinlein; Richard & Marlene Charbeneau
Laurie Kuligoski; St. Catherine of Siena Parish; 
Paul’s Flowers; Dave Studniarz; In memory of Thomas Pavlov from the 
& Donna Wismueller, James & Diane Wolverton, 
Tom & Elly Smyczynski, Betty Pavlov, Joe & Marilyn Pavlov, Tim Wojewoda, Jim & Lisa Goss, Denise Davidson, Paul & 
Darlene Walravan; Linda Hicks in memory 
Grocholski; Scot & Lois McKinnon; Msgr. Eugene Forbes Knights of C
Fellowship Association. 
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train moving to take back our State from the radical abortion extremists.  According to Amber 
must take back control of the State House in November.  In Michigan, women are at 

far greater risk of harm when they enter an abortion clinic today than they were even a couple of years ago. 
clinic health and safety regulations are gone.  Women no longer need to be provided basic medical facts about an 

physicians are now able to perform abortions.  Simultaneously, the 2023 abortion 
statistics recently released by the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services show a worrisome shift wi
serious complications from abortion spiking, up 38%.  These numbers demonstrate the immediate impact of an 

obsessed ideology and political party hell-bent on appeasing their big money special interest donors.”
https://rtl.org/get-involved/elections/ballot/ or visit Right to Life Michigan at 

on Tuesday, November 5th, 2024.  Assisted suicide is the next step in our Governor’s plan to destroy 
from conception to natural death, is at stake in this upcoming election. 

counts in November, let our voice be heard. 

Your financial support allows us to do local advertising to educate on the pro
life agenda, publish newsletters, sponsor a webpage and Facebook page, and support local high school and college 

life groups.  Please consider making a contribution to Bay County RTL to continue our mission of creating a culture 
The membership form is on the last page of this newsletter.  We look forward to having you join us

you have an email address you would like to share with us, please give us a call or send us an email.  We will add you 
to our email list instead of sending a printed newsletter to save on postage.  Thanks! 

ddeus Parish, Our Lady of Peace Parish, St. Catherine of Siena Parish, Prince of Peace
All Saints Parish, and St. Gabriel Parish.  We are grateful for your support!

people/organizations for their donations to BCRTL since our last newsletter
memory of Dr. Hurt from Lisa Goss, Anonymous, Terrence & Susan Cherwin, Phyllis Megger, John F. Nyquist
Bates, Nickolas & Jennifer Barris, Elizabeth Stahle & Lorena Bowman, Leroy & Mary Lou Glowiak, Ann McManmon, 
Cathy Maxwell, Dr. Robert & Remedios Holmes, James & Nancy Gatza, Susan Hurt, August Hurt, Dr. Charles Kerr

Richard & Marlene Charbeneau; Rosemarie Jozwiak; in honor of Mary Jane Heynen f
St. Catherine of Siena Parish; Delbert & Mary Benson; Anonymous; Loria Ward; 

In memory of Thomas Pavlov from the O’Neill Family, Mike & Gretchen Drayer
smueller, James & Diane Wolverton, Patrick & Tamara O’Shea, Darrell & Connie Gatza, Pat & Lisa Sutton, 

Tom & Elly Smyczynski, Betty Pavlov, Joe & Marilyn Pavlov, Tim Wojewoda, Jim & Lisa Goss, Denise Davidson, Paul & 
 of Francis Woodaz; Floyd & Veronica Grocholski in memory of 

Scot & Lois McKinnon; Msgr. Eugene Forbes Knights of Columbus Council #3590 (Auburn); L

https://www.baycountyrighttolife.org/ 
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.  According to Amber 
In Michigan, women are at 

far greater risk of harm when they enter an abortion clinic today than they were even a couple of years ago.  Abortion 
ed basic medical facts about an 

Simultaneously, the 2023 abortion 
statistics recently released by the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services show a worrisome shift with 

These numbers demonstrate the immediate impact of an 
bent on appeasing their big money special interest donors.”  

or visit Right to Life Michigan at rtl.org, 
uicide is the next step in our Governor’s plan to destroy 

nception to natural death, is at stake in this upcoming election.  Every vote 

support allows us to do local advertising to educate on the pro-
life agenda, publish newsletters, sponsor a webpage and Facebook page, and support local high school and college 

ontinue our mission of creating a culture 
We look forward to having you join us!  Also, if 

you have an email address you would like to share with us, please give us a call or send us an email.  We will add you 

ddeus Parish, Our Lady of Peace Parish, St. Catherine of Siena Parish, Prince of Peace Parish, 
.  We are grateful for your support! 

since our last newsletter:  In 
John F. Nyquist CPA, Anne 

Bowman, Leroy & Mary Lou Glowiak, Ann McManmon, 
Cathy Maxwell, Dr. Robert & Remedios Holmes, James & Nancy Gatza, Susan Hurt, August Hurt, Dr. Charles Kerr, Mary 

Mary Jane Heynen from her daughter 
Loria Ward; Paul Dombrowski of 

Mike & Gretchen Drayer, Martin 
Patrick & Tamara O’Shea, Darrell & Connie Gatza, Pat & Lisa Sutton, 

Tom & Elly Smyczynski, Betty Pavlov, Joe & Marilyn Pavlov, Tim Wojewoda, Jim & Lisa Goss, Denise Davidson, Paul & 
of Francis Woodaz; Floyd & Veronica Grocholski in memory of Ramona 

olumbus Council #3590 (Auburn); Lutheran 



2024 Annual Focus on Life Dinner 
The dinner will be on October 8, 2024.  Please see the dinner flyer included in this newsletter.  Please join us.  Send in 
your RSVP today! 
 
2024 Annual Pastor Appreciation Luncheon 
The luncheon will be held on October 15, 2024.  RSVP by October 1, 2024 to baycountyrtl@gmail.com or call  
989-895-8481. 
 
Cross Display 
St. Gabriel Parish in Auburn will be hosting our Annual Fall cross display.  It will be put up on Saturday, September 28 
at 10 am and will be taken down on Saturday, October 26 at 10 am.  Please join us.  Thank you to Fr. Marc Hopps and 
St. Gabriel Parish!  God Bless you!! 
 
National Night Out, Downtown Bay City 
Thank you all for supporting our largest event of the year outside of our dinner.  We know all of you were not there 
but your prayers cleared the sky for a beautiful night of sharing Pro Life information with the community.  We signed 
up so many people from our raffle to receive our monthly email, newsletter and pro life news…that is awesome!  We 
had 350 prizes given to the children of our community.  And finally we handed out voting information to many people.  
The new banner was front and center in our tent to share our message, "Life.  The Other Choice."  Thank you to Our 
Lady of Czestochowa Parish for allowing us to use the sucker tree again this year.  Thank you!! 
 

          
                     

  



 

INSERT DINNER FLYER HERE 
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To help us save on postage, please consider having your newsletter emailed to you. 
Please send us your email address at baycountyrtl@gmail.com. 

Also, if you moved recently, please call or send us an email letting us know so we can update our records.  Thanks! 
************************************************************************************************  

BAY COUNTY RIGHT TO LIFE MEMBERSHIP FORM 
 

___ $100 (gold)  ___     $50 (silver)    ___ $25 (bronze)    ___ $18 (family)     ___ $12 (individual) 
___ $8 (senior citizen)           ___ $15 (senior couple)        ___ $ (other gift) 
___ I want to help.  Please contact me.            _____ Please remove me from your list. 

 
Name ____________________________________ Spouse ____________ Phone __________________________ 
Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
City __________________ Zip __________ Email ____________________________________________________ 
 
Please make checks payable to and mail:  Bay County Right to Life, P.O. Box 449, Bay City, MI 48707-0449.  Or you can 
send in your membership electronically on our website using Qgiv:  https://secure.qgiv.com/for/bcrtl/.  Gifts to or 
memberships in Bay County Right to Life are not tax deductible for income tax purposes.   
 
Bay County Right to Life News is published a few times a year by: Bay County Right to Life, P.O. Box 449, Bay City, MI 48707-0449, 
Email: baycountyrtl@gmail.com, Phone: (989) 895-8481, Summer/Fall 2024 
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